
To: Board of Education 

From: Tony Barron, executive director, business & operations, ext. 1643 
 
Re: Installation of Fire Doors – Broken Arrow/South Cafeteria 
 
Date: August 4, 2016 
 
 
Background: 
The State Fire Marshal conducted a districtwide inspection in August 2015. During that 
inspection, violations were discovered and an order to comply was issued concerning 
existing fire door systems at the Broken Arrow Elementary School/South Middle School 
cafeteria. 
 
The existing fire door systems do not meet NFPA 80 fire code. The doors close at an 
unsafe speed and are not connected to the building fire control system. Replacement is 
necessary for the protection of students and staff. The costs and locations are identified 
below and are coming to the board for approval. The bid was procured through the 
Kansas State Contract # 39103. 
 

Main Entrance to Cafeteria $9,410 
South Dish Return 9,224 
Broken Arrow Dish Return    8,359 
Total $26,993 

 
Recommendation: 
The Facility Planning Committee recommends board approval of a contract with 
Overhead Door Company of Kansas City for the installation of fire doors at the Broken 
Arrow/South cafeteria. 
 
Motion: 
“I move the Board of Education approve a contract with Overhead Door Company of 
Kansas City in the amount of $26,993 for the installation of fire doors at the Broken 
Arrow Elementary School/South Middle School cafeteria.” 
 


